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7/12/2017	
	
NBRS	Architecture	
Level	3,	4	Glen	Street	
MILSONS	POINT	NSW	2061		
	
ATTN:	Barry	Flack	
0412	241	700	
Barry.Flack@nbrsarchitecture.com	
	
RE:	140-146	GLENHAVEN	ROAD,	GLENHAVEN		NSW		2156	
	
I	refer	to	your	email	dated	5/12/2017.	
	

1. The	stormwater	relocation	will	be	an	acceptable	impact	on	adjacent	trees.	The	pipes	will	be	
located	in	the	over	excavation	area	of	building.	

	
2. The	 covered	 entry	 area	 will	 be	 <10%	 intrusion.	 Pier	 holes	 are	 a	 minor	 intrusion	 and	

acceptable.	The	 entry	 will	 be	 a	 slab	 on	 piers	 at	 natural	 ground	 level.	 This	 will	 have	 an	
acceptable	impact	on	the	trees.	

	
3. The	proposed	fence	uses	existing	piers	locations	(stated	on	plans).	The	new	blockwork	piers	

will	 be	 built	 on	 top	 of	 new	 concrete	 piers.	 A	 pier	 and	 beam	 construction	 for	 the	 low	wall	
would	be	the	preferred	method	of	construction.	The	low	wall	will	need	to	accommodate	any	
roots	 >30mm,	 which	 will	 need	 to	 be	 bridged.	 This	 excavation	 of	 pier	 holes	 should	 be	
supervised	by	an	AQF5	Arborist	in	the	tree	protection	zone.	

	
I	trust	that	this	letter	meets	with	your	approval.	Should	you	have	any	further	questions	please	do	not	
hesitate	to	contact	me	directly.	
	
Yours	sincerely,	

	
	 Russell	Kingdom	

AQF5	Arboriculturist	&	Horticulturist	
	
MIACA	MAIH	MAA	

Graduate	Diploma	of	Horticulture	|	Diploma	of	Horticulture	|	Diploma	of	Horticulture/Arboriculture	

	
	

	
	


